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The N.C. Division of Medical Assistance (DMA) has authorized retroactive prior approval for 
Personal Care Services (PCS) that were approved on or after January 1, 2013.  Retroactive prior 
approval will only be applied to initial requests for PCS services, and will authorize prior 
approval for requests dating back to January 1, 2013. The retroactive effective date for 
authorization will be the request date on the referral form, providing the date is not more than 10 
calendar days from the date the Independent Assessment Entity (IAE) received the request form. 
If the referral is received by the IAE more than 10 calendar days from the request date on the 
referral form, the authorization will be effective the date the IAE received the form. 
 
Example 1: 

Request Date: 03/01/2013 
IAE Received Date: 03/06/2013 
Effective Date: 03/01/2013 

 

Example 2:  

Request Date: 03/01/2013 
IAE Received Date: 03/12/2013 
Effective Date: 03/12/2013 

 

Providers will receive new authorization letters for beneficiaries who were approved for initial 
requests of PCS from January 1, 2013 to current. The new authorization letter will not affect the 
beneficiaries approved service level or reassessment date.     
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For additional questions on retroactive prior approval contact the Home and Community 
Care Section of DMA at 919-855-4340. 
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               ____ 
Carol H. Steckel, MPH       Melissa Robinson 
Director         Executive Director 
Division of Medical Assistance      HP Enterprise Services 
Department of Health and Human Services 
 
 
 


